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July 16, 2020 

Toronto and East York Community Council 

100 Queen Street W 

Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 

RE: All-Way Stop Control – Vesta Drive and Robinwood Avenue 

Dear Chair and Members, 

I am writing to you to request Community Council's support for a motion that is 
important to the constituents of the Toronto-St. Paul's ward, but one that could not be 
brought forward by staff due to the impacts of the pandemic on staff redeployments.  

The residents of Vesta Drive came to my office last June with concerns over safety at 
the intersection with Robinwood Avenue. My office requested Transportation Services 
to review the location, which resulted in some adjustments to the signage and roadway 
markings. However, this did not address the concerns of the community fully and the 
residents followed up this year with a strong petition requesting improvements to the 
safety at the intersection, with a specific ask for all-way stop control. In order to help 
provide a safer environment for residents of these two local streets, I am moving the 
motion to approve the installation of all-way stop control at the intersection.  

Traffic Operations staff have also been consulted on this and have provided assistance 
with the wording of the motion. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that: 

1. Toronto and East York Community Council authorize all-way stop control at

the intersection of Vesta Drive and Robinwood Avenue.

Sincerely, 

Councillor Josh Matlow 

Ward 12, Toronto – St. Paul's 

http://www.joshmatlow.ca/

